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Submitted by: Sharon McCaslin (Fontbonne University), Chair
Committee Members:  Sharon McCaslin, Board Member, University Librarian, Fontbonne University; Steve Strohl, MOBIUS Organizer, Associate Director, Member Services, MOBIUS; Melissa Hopkins, 2015-2017, Library Director, Mineral Area College; Corrie Hutchinson, 2015-2017, Head of Technical Services, University of Missouri-Columbia; Jon Jones, 2015-2017, Director of Library Services, Baptist Bible College; Christina Prucha, 2016-2018, Director of Library Services, State Technical College of Missouri; Laura Rein, 2016-2018, Dean of Library Services, Webster University/Eden Theological Seminary; Donna Bacon, Ex-Officio, Executive Director, MOBIUS.
This annual report covers tasks and activities undertaken during the period July 1, 2016 through May 31, 2017.
The 2015-16 ILS Marketplace Committee had developed a survey trying to determine member satisfaction with the Sierra system.  The goal was to reach the staff who actually work with the system and determine their evaluation of the efficacy of the ILS.  Unfortunately, by the spring of 2016, a major shake-up of MOBIUS service was clearly imminent as the MERLIN cluster was reaching a decision to separate into “stand-alone” status within MOBIUS.  The impact this would have on finances, services, and possibly even viability for the consortium meant that efforts of this committee needed to be directed away from a mere satisfaction survey, with even a potential RFP under consideration.  The new contract with Innovative, and the new relationships within MOBIUS, were essentially finalized by November 1 of 2016.  At that time the ILS Marketplace Committee reviewed the survey and determined that administering it would have some value for the consortium.  It was sent out in mid-November, with the results compiled in December.
The Committee reviewed the results and met via conference call on March 9, 2017.  The survey results were summarized as follows:  The response rate was good (n=66), coming mostly from circulation and technical services staff.  Most modules were characterized as “average” or “above average”.  Those areas characterized as difficult to use included Boolean logic, Create Lists, Acquisitions, and Encore.  Many respondents admitted to little practice in using the systems they had difficulty with.
The Committee saw the results as indicating a need for training.  The membership was reminded at the March Membership meeting that training is free in MOBIUS, not only for new staff members, but also for those who might benefit from learning additional functions available in the system.

The Committee members agreed to look at other ILS vendors at ALA Annual and other webinars and conferences to keep an eye on the general ILS marketplace.


Date of last meeting: March 9, 2017
Recommendations to Board of Directors:  None
Action Items Completed:  Survey of the membership concerning usability of the Sierra modules.
Action Items In-progress/Pending:  Continuing monitoring of other ILS vendors and services as evidenced in webinars and conference presentations.
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